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Principal’s message  

Hello everyone! 
 

Well week 6 is upon us and I’m not quite sure how it got here so quickly!! The children have been busy 
in the last couple of weeks preparing some amazing items for the upcoming Gresford Show (apologies 
to the families of my 3/4 students who are currently on a God’s Eye craze!). I am really looking forward 
to attending my first Gresford Show and I hope to be able to meet more of you at the event.  
 
We reported in our last newsletter that Tim McCallum, Executive Director would be visiting the school. 
Unfortunately, Mr McCallum had a change in plans and was unable to make it to Gresford. We look 
forward to opening our school to him at some stage in the future. 
 
Last week the teaching staff met with me to discuss their professional development plans. All teachers 
(including me) are required to identify professional learning goals and document how these align to the 
school plan and the NSW Teaching standards, whilst supporting the learning outcomes of every student. 
This process allows us to identify the types of training that teachers attend and how this will have direct 
benefits for the students and the school in achieving and improving outcomes.  
 
Similarly, our SASS staff met with me to go through a similar process. This meeting was a real eye 
opener for me. SASS staff have always been such a wonderful resource for schools but in talking with 
the team at Gresford Public School I was utterly blown away by the number of additional tasks they 
undertake. The SASS team – Nicole, Ruth, Brittany, Megan, Kathy and Keith, really do go above and 
beyond to support the teaching staff and more importantly the children. In the coming weeks we will 
outline for the community a little more about the roles and responsibilities of our SASS staff to allow 
parents and carers a greater insight into how this amazing team of people are providing support for the 
entire school community.  
 
Last week Mr O’Hara-Smith attended the 3-day course ‘Connecting To Country’ at Murrook Cultural 
Centre. For Mr O this has been a deeply moving and quite emotional process and on Tuesday afternoon 
staff were taken through some of the key elements of how we can continue to improve the way in which 
support our Aboriginal students and families but also ensuring that we are being respectful and 
responsible in educating all our students about the traditional land owners of this country.  
 
In the coming weeks each of the classes will be adopting a class garden/s. This will involve all students 
working with Megan Edwards to research planting, irrigation systems and applying for grants etc. Our 
environmental program is one of great pride here at GPS and we look forward to watching the class 
gardens grow and develop. 
 
Mr Taylor and Mrs Rubeli will be attending a film making workshop next week in preparation for us to 
participate in the Films by the Rolling Hills Festival. In addition, we will be looking at incorporating a 
number of exciting speaking and listening opportunities utilising the film making kit. Stay tuned! 
 
Thank you for the support you have given us during the first six weeks of the school year. Please 
remember that no question is a silly one! As I have said previously, respectful partnerships are crucial in 
the running of any school and you as Gresford parents, are welcome to ask at any time if you need 
clarification or have concerns about the wellbeing of your child. 
 
Have a fabulous fortnight everyone – I’ll see you at the show! 
 
Michelle Crowfoot 

(Relieving Principal)  



 

 

MARCH 
Wed 11  - Dungog High Year 7                   

    Information Night for 2021/22 

Fri 13    -  Gresford Show excursion 

Tue 17  -  Wetlands excursion 

Fri 20    -  P&C meeting 10.00am 

 - Harmony Day  -                                  

   Special speaker at whole 

   School Assembly 10.30am                  

   All Welcome!  

Tue 24  -  School Photos 

Fri 27    -  School Cross Country 

 

APRIL  

Fri 3     -  Zone Cross County 

Wed 8  - Easter Hat Parade 

Thu 9   -  Last day for Term 1                      

Fri 10   -  Good Friday  

Tucker Box & P&C News 
 

    P&C meeting 

   Friday 20th March 

        10.00am 

             All welcome! 

Come and meet your new P&C Representatives 

P&C President: Mrs Jane Maroulis 

Vice Presidents: Mrs Tracy Merchant & Mrs Sharon Hill 

Secretary: Mrs Bec Marsh 

Treasurer: Mrs Katherine Hodges 

 

 

 

CANTEEN ROSTER 
 
Friday 6 March 
Tracy Merchant & 
Shantelle Turnbull 
 
Wednesday 11 March 
Rebecca Marsh & 
Illanda Ellis 
 
Friday 13 March 
Amy Garaty & 
Sylvia Lawrence 
 
Wednesday 18 March 
Felicia Redhouse & 
Elise Chesworth 
 
Friday 20 March 
Joanne Kinsley & 
Jane Maroulis 
 
Wednesday 25 March 
Serena Nunns & 
Sharon Hill 
 
Friday 27 March 
Natalie Barnett & 
Kimberlee Booth 
 

SCHOOL MERITS  

Sebastian Redhouse, Nyah O’Connor, William Richardson,                   

Tillie Parish, Rylee-Grace Walters, Maggie Maroulis, Charli Barnett, 

Bella Sellens 

 

ACADEMIC ACHIEVEMENT       

Bailey Garaty, Annabelle Chesworth, Egidy Temba, Hamish Mead, 

Eliza Mitchell, Pearl Farley, Bridie Booth, Charlee Swindle 

 

PBL AWARDS 

Harrison Wells, Charlotte Marsh, Ryan Thiecke, Mia Wilton,                

Cherry Ropata, Zaiden Apthorpe, Cullen William, William Thiecke 

 

LIBRARY AWARDS 

William Richardson, Harrison Wells 

 

GOOD LISTENER AWARDS 

Norton Bynon, Hendrix Johnston 

 

SPORTS AWARDS 

Zara Mutton, Maggie Maroulis, Winnie Maroulis, Luca Kraefft,               

Aiden Caukwell, Toby Addison, Chelsea Crow, Kammi Conn 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It’s Here!!!!! 

Before and After School Care 

 

Our Before and After School Care Service provides quality, 
fully accredited child care services, Monday to Thursday both 
mornings and afternoons at the following times: 

 

Mornings: 7.00am to 8.45am and     
Afternoons: 3.00pm to 5.30pm.  

         
     No Fridays. 

 

Gresford Phone No:  0447 504 978.                                           
Head Office Phone No: 4934 6725                                                                                       

Rebates and casual vacancies available. Enrolment forms 
available at the office. Please support this excellent service!  

Congratulations to Tillie Parish who was awarded the CWA Phillip 
Group Scholarship. Tillie was presented with her cheque and 

certificate at the school assembly by Mrs Robyn Thornton from 
Gresford CWA group. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

School banking has started and has been well               
supported the last couple of weeks.                              

Keep up the good work everyone! If you would like a 
information banking package please come to the  

office or ring Nicole on 4938 9304. 

Just a gentle reminder: 

All visitors to the school and 

classrooms MUST sign in at the 
school office first. This is a 
departmental and WHS requirement. 
 
Adults and children are not to use the 
driveways when dropping off or 
collecting students. Please make sure 
you access the school via walkways. 

Harmony Day 

Friday 20th March 
This is a National day of increasing multicultural 
awareness and respect across Australia. 
Students are welcome to dress in the traditional 
costume of a particular country for the day.  
A dress code applies: no vest-tops and no toy 
weapons. Enclosed shoes must be worn. At the whole 
school assembly at 10.30am a guest speaker will 
present on a culture of interest. All welcome! 



Last week a note went home about                          
School Photos. 

Please read and follow the easy steps. If you did 
not receive one from your child please come to 
the office and we will give you another copy. 
 

Put this date in your diary - 
 

Photo Day  
is  

Tuesday  
24th  

March 2020 

Water Watch Whole School Excursion  
Our K-6 students enjoyed their excursion to check on the health of our local rivers on Tuesday 25th February. Many thanks to Jane 
Lloyd-Jones and Amanda from Hunter Local Land Services at Tocal who helped students study and identify freshwater invertebrates 
and test water samples for temperature, pH, salinity and conductivity. Some sensitive species were found including a Stonefly 
nymph. The students were excited to see big freshwater shrimps and many of the other animals we have been studying in class. They 
learnt about river food webs and documented their trip with sketches, photography and film-making.  
 
Our students behaved responsibly and demonstrated our PBL values. 

New England Dance Camp 
Expressions of interest are open for the New England Dance Camp from 5 
to 9 April 2020 at Lake Keepit Sport and Recreation Camp, 
Gunnedah NSW. 

Students from Years 5-12 have the opportunity to extend their abilities in 
a range of dance styles with the support of industry professionals and 
expert teachers. The residential camp will cater for beginner to advanced 
levels and aims to develop students’ performance and composition skills. 

Rural and regional students are encouraged to apply. 

Students participating in New England Dance Camp will form specialist 
dance ensembles to perform at the regional festival. These ensembles can 
also apply for the State Dance Festival. 

Please indicate your interest via the following Google form, https://
docs.google.com/forms/
d/1XZmMmmW_sGHe_jeOLyulpFYLxX6x8Fyl7IiaRZ-aDU8/edit 

Expressions of interest are due 5:00pm, Monday 16 March 2020. 

Cost: $440 (including food and accommodation, GST-inclusive)                

For further information, please contact Di Hall Email: 
di.c.hall@det.nsw.edu.au 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1XZmMmmW_sGHe_jeOLyulpFYLxX6x8Fyl7IiaRZ-aDU8/edit
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1XZmMmmW_sGHe_jeOLyulpFYLxX6x8Fyl7IiaRZ-aDU8/edit
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1XZmMmmW_sGHe_jeOLyulpFYLxX6x8Fyl7IiaRZ-aDU8/edit
mailto:di.c.hall@det.nsw.edu.au


P & C                                              

Meet and Greet  

BBQ and Disco 

 
A great night was had at the P&C Meet & Greet  BBQ 

and Disco on Friday 21st February.  
 

DJ Nathan had all the children dancing and laughing as 
the photos below show. 

 
A big thank you to the P&C for putting on this fun filled 

event. 



DID YOU KNOW? 

Children's University 

Maitland City Library branches are learning destinations 
for the Children's University. Our Holiday Fun activities 
and regular clubs, such as Lego and Role Play, are learning 
experiences validated by the Children's University 
Newcastle. 

Children can apply for a Learning Passport through their 
local school. Each time a learning experience is 
undertaken, children receive a stamp for the time spent 
learning. Children who undertake a minimum of 30 hours 
learning are eligible for a formal certificate from the 
University of Newcastle. 

Check out the Children's University for more information 
and book into any of the Library's Holiday Fun and other 
learning experiences 

http://childrensuniversity.com.au/about/?cu_region=NSW
http://childrensuniversity.com.au/about/?cu_region=NSW
http://childrensuniversity.com.au/
https://www.maitlandlibrary.com.au/whats-on/for-kids/holiday-fun
https://www.maitlandlibrary.com.au/whats-on/for-kids
https://www.maitlandlibrary.com.au/whats-on/for-kids





